
M-I-N-U-T-E-S 
Curriculum Committee 

Thursday, August 28, 2013, 1:00 PM 
 

Present: Nader Bagheri  (Acting Chair) for Tony Snell, Britt Elliott, Michele Van Hoeck, Nipoli 
Kamdar, Scott Green,  Julie Chisholm for Graham Benton, Jacob Schlachter, Frank 
Yip, Phil Stilson (Non-voting), Peg Solveson (Non-voting), , Nael Aly (Non-voting) 
and Pat Harper (Non-voting) 

Absent: Graham Benton, Ryan Dudley, Scott Saarheim, Tony Snell, Jeff Ward, and Mike 
Tressel (Non-voting) 

Guest: Robbie Jackson 
 
An emergency Curriculum Committee meeting was held before the start of the semester to 
discuss the course, NSC 100 Naval Science for the Merchant Marine Officer, which was 
scheduled to be taught for the Marine Transportation and the Mechanical Engineering students 
during Fall 2013.  LT Chad Mickelson proposed that NSC 100 be removed from the list of 
required classes for license-track majors. He still planned to teach a section of the course for the 
Strategic Sealift Officer Program students but couldn’t find a reason why other students were 
required to take it other than it was a carryover from when all students were in a MMR type 
program. 
 
After some discussion, the Marine Transportation Department informed the Committee that they 
want their students to take the course and that they would hire an instructor to teach two sections. 
The Mechanical Engineering Department decided to remove the course from the ME curriculum. 
 
LT Mickelson will bring a CCR to the Curriculum Committee during the fall semester to address 
the removal of the course for the Marine Engineering Technology students who are scheduled to 
take the course during the spring semester. 
   

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Pat Harper, Secretary 
 

cc: Steve Browne, Chair, Academic Senate 
Gerald Jakubowski, Provost & VPAA 
Thomas Cropper, President 
Evelyn Andrews, Registrar 


